

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

January 29 - February 2, 1973

ARMY MEDICAL CORPS - Captain Gary L. Swallow and Captain Charles E. Dyer will be visiting on Friday, January 26, 1973 to discuss programs for medical students in the Army Medical Corps. Such programs include Senior Medical Student Program, Early Commissioning Program, Army Residency Program, Clinical Clerkship, Army Internship, and Scholarship Program. Captain Swallow and Captain Dyer will be located in the Student Lounge from 1:30 to 3:30 P.M.

STUDENT PESEARCH FELLOWSHIP IN IMMUNOBIOLOGY - Several opportunities are available through the University of New Mexico School of Medicine Immunobiology Unit for research work this summer, June through August 31, 1973 for interested medical students who wish to extend their expertise in basic problems related to Immunology. Students will choose their particular research project in conjunction with a full-time faculty member and will pursue guided but independent work during the summer months. The stipend will be \$500/month. Further information may be gained by writing: Ralph C. Williams, Jr., M.D., Professor and Chairman; Department of Medicine; Bernalillo County Medical Center; Alburquerque, New Mexico 87106.

CLINICAL ELECTIVES AT THE NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH- Applications are now being accepted for the 1973-74 Clinical Electives Program at NIE. These courses offer unusual opportunities for training and experience for medical students, providing an in-depth exposure in the following subspecialties: Endocrinology and Metabolism, Oncology-Hematology, Immunology and Computers in Clinical Medicine. Deadline for application is March 1, 1973. The 1973-74 NIH Catalog is on file in the Medical Center Library. For further information, contact Thomas C. Chalmers, M.D., Director; The Clinical Center; Department of Health. Education, and Welfare; Fublic Health Service; National Institutes of Health; Bethesda, Maryland 20014.

JAMESTOWN MEDICAL CLINIC - Jamestown Medical Clinic, located in Jamestown, New York, is interested in finding an internist or family practitioner and psychiatrist. The Clinic is staffed with 12 nurses, 1 internist, 1 social worker, and supporting clerical help. Unfortunately, their one and only psychiatrist in Jamestown has returned to Fawaii and the Clinic is now seeking a replacement for him as well as another internist or family practitioner. Jamestown is a city of 40,000 people, located in Western New York, an area which is medically sophisticated in having most medical specialties represented, good hospitals, and presently a new hospital addition under construction. The Clinic is open five days a week, Monday through Friday, from 8 to 5 P.M. Living conditions are good and recreational resources are extensive. Salary is better than average and open to negotiation. For additional information, contact Dr. John D. Voltmann, Director, 103 Allen Street, Jamestown, New York 14701 (Telephone: (716) 664-3706).

PHARMACEUTICAL SEMINAR - Eli Lilly and Company is offering a two-day seminar on the pharmaceutical industry for Medical Students on March 12, 13 in Indianapolis. For further information contact Dr. John H. Marsden; Eli Lilly and Company; 307 East McCarty Street, Indianapolis, Indiana 46225.

REMINDER - Don't forget to attend the informal student-faculty get-together with the Department of General and Thoracic Surgery. This gathering will be on Tuesday, February 6 between 6 and 8 P.M. on the eighth floor of Hilton Inn on Erwin Road. Refreshments will be served.